                 NEWCHURCH PARISH COUNCIL

                                                                     Clerk  Gareth Hughes

                       Westfield House, Shore Road, Ventnor, Isle of Wight PO38 1RF  Tel 01983 853232

A  MEETING OF NEWCHURCH PARISH  COUNCIL  WAS  HELD AT THE  PARISH  HALL, NEWCHURCH, AT  7.30 PM ON  MONDAY 15TH SEPTEMBER 2014. 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Councillors Bevan, Davison,  Earley, Harris, Llewellyn, Richards, Rouse and Vincent.
7.30pm to 7.45pm  time allocated for residents of Newchurch Parish to speak to the Council on Parish matters.
.                                                                          MINUTES
131/14    TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
                                                                                              None
                                                                                              .                                                                                                             132/14    DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
                                                                             None
133/14   TO RECEIVE THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING  HELD ON 18TH AUGUST 2014.
             On the proposition of Richards, seconded by Councillor Llewellyn, it was             

             RESOLVED: That the minutes of the meeting on 18th August 2014 be approved.
134/14   TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE FINANCIAL REPORTS

               On the proposition of Councillor Llewellyn, seconded by Councillor Vincent it was
               RESOLVED: a) To approve the financial report for August 2014.
                                      b) To approve payment of cheques 2190 to 2196. 
 135/14   ISLE OF WIGHT COUNCILLORS REPORT
                Councillor Richards reported on the Planning Inspectorate decision to approve both planning applications

                for housing development at Arreton. It was noted that a Housing Needs Survey for Arreton had been 

                undertaken by the developer. It had previously  agreed that an updated Housing Needs Survey for 

                Newchurch would  be considered at the October meeting, subsequent to the presentation made at the 

               August meeting by Sharon Packer. For the Arreton & Newchurch ward this was confirmed by the 

               Inspector as the right methodology.
               RESOLVED: That the report be noted.

 136/14  PARISH COUNCILLORS REPORTS.
              Councillor Earley reported on the latest crime figures. There had been three recorded incidents,

              but no real concerns.

              Councillor Richards reported that a hedge at the junction of Winford Road and Harbors Lake Lane

               was overhanging the Highway and needed cutting as a matter of urgency. He also reported that the speed 

              sign at Langbridge was again not functioning. 
               Councillor Davison asked if she had approval to the ordering of this years memorial wreath. She also  

               reported on complaints from parishioners regarding large wagons coming through the village and that 
             the Hants and IW Wildlife Trust had approached the IWC re accommodation at Branstone.

              RESOLVED: 1.That the reports be noted.

                                     2. The Clerk write to Island Roads regarding overhanging trees 

                                          and the sign at Langbridge.
                                     3. Councillor Davison proceed to order a wreath for Memorial Sunday.

                                     4. Councillor Richards would follow up the approach of Hants & IW Wildlife Trust.
                                     5. The Clerk write to Knighton Sandpit regarding trucks using the High Street.

 137/14   CLERK TO REPORT ON CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED PRIOR TO THE MEETING.

                 A list of correspondence had been circulated prior to the meeting.
                RESOLVED:  That the correspondence be noted.
  138/14  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
               The following applications had been received –

                TCP/00690/P: Knighton Sandpit, Lower Knighton Lane. Continued extraction of sand and backfilling 

               with inert material.
               TCP/00690R: Knighton Sandpit, Lower Knighton Lane. Renewal of continued siting of machinery.

                RESOLVED: That the above applications be supported.

  139/14  PLANNING DECISIONS
               The following applications had been approved -
              TCP/09487/C: Leawood, Alverstone Road, Queen Bower. Dormer window on rear elevation in

               connection with conversion of roof space into living accommodation.

                TCP/22950/C: Popes Farm, Newchurch. Removal of Condition to allow new windows and Bay window.        
               TCP/27562/D: The Nook, Canteen Road, Whiteley Bank. Regularisation of works carried out by 
               previous owner.

                TCP/27562/E: The Nook, Canteen Road, Whiteley Bank. Extension of garage and conversion of existing 

                garage into self contained living accommodation. Retention of first floor unit for carers accommodation.     
               RESOLVED: That the decisions be noted.
  140/14  WAR MEMORIAL UPDATE
               The Clerk had met on site with a representative of Wight Stonemasonry who had previously
                 moved war memorials in other parishes. A written report from Wight Stonemasonry advised that they

                would be unwilling to undertake the project due to the site having very restrictive access and that the 

                memorial is surrounded by graves making it difficult to manoeuvre around. The granite memorial could

                only be moved by a crane which would not be able to access the site. Wight Stonemasonry had included 

               in their communication a quotation for cleaning and re lettering the war memorial. After due 
               consideration and on the proposition of Councillor Vincent, seconded by Councillor Bevan it was
              RESOLVED: 1.Not to proceed with a project to relocate the war memorial.
                                        2. To seek two further quotations for the cleaning and re lettering of the war memorial.
                                        3 The Clerk to investigate grant funding for works to the war memorial and  a contribution  

                                         be sought from the Newchurch Parish Sport and Community Association.
  141/14 ASH TREE IN CHURCHYARD
               Further to the cemetery inspection in July the Chairman and Clerk had met on site with a representative of 

               Groundsell who agreed to give a written report on the condition of the tree. The professional advice was 

               that the tree should be taken down and replaced, there were no preservation orders applicable to the tree.
              Councillors were concerned at the condition of the tree and any accident that may potentially arise from its

             deterioration. 
              RESOLVED: That the Councils concern be expressed to the Diocese and that the Diocese be requested to 

                                    effect the action as recommended in the report by Groundsell.
   142/14 DISCRETIONARY SERVICES 
               A letter had been received from the Isle of Wight Council concerning services that have been put 
                at risk as part of that Councils planned savings. Contributions from local councils were being sought to

               maintain the beach cleaning contract and to maintain an additional Environmental Officer to that currently 

                planned for the next financial year.On the proposition of Councillor Richards, seconded by Councillor 

              Llewellyn it was - 
            RESOLVED: 1.To defer a decision on contributing to an all Island beach cleaning contract.
                                      2. To make no contribution to the cost of an Environmental Officer. 
   143/14 FREE BUS SERVICE         
             Councillor Richards reported on the ongoing problems with the Community Bus Service. Significant 

                driver time was having to be bought in from Southern Vectis and this was not sustainable in the longer 

                 term. There was an urgent need to recruit more volunteer drivers and action would be taken to try and 

               assist the current situation.
              RESOLVED: That the Council advertise to recruit volunteer drivers.
   144/14 LAND REGISTRY OF BIER HUT
               No further communication had been received. The Clerk reported that the Land Registry would

               need to communicate with the Diocese before confirming any amendment to the registration.
               RESOLVED: That the current situation be noted.

   145/14  ISLAND MUSIC, DANCE & DRAMA FESTIVAL
             A request had been received for a financial contribution to the 2015 event. It was advised that the
                Charity was currently holding substantial funds.

                RESOLVED: That on this occasion no donation be made.

   146/14  DATE OF NEXT MEETING

                 RESOLVED:  The next  meeting of the Parish Council would commence at 7.30pm on 
                                          Monday 20th  October.
                                          The meeting closed at 8.42pm.  
                                                                                                                              CHAIRMAN 
                                                                                                                              20TH OCTOBER 2014                                    
